
City of Bel Aire, Kansas 
 

STAFF REPORT 
DATE: March 25, 2024 
TO: Ted Henry, City Manager 
FROM: Anne Stephens, City Engineer 
SUB: 45th and Woodlawn Traffic Signal Activation  

 
Current Situation:  
The traffic signal at 45th and Woodlawn is currently flashing red in all four directions.  It has been expressed by 
Council members and citizens to turn this into a fully functioning signal.  
 
Discussion: 
Staff reached out to Pearson to determine what is needed to fully activate the traffic signal at 45th and 
Woodlawn.  Pearson questioned whether we wanted the signal on pre-timed cycles, or permanently stripe the 
intersection and utilize detection to determine when to change the signal.  Any permanent striping south of the 
intersection will likely need to be removed or blacked out when the reconstruction of Woodlawn begins.  
 
Financials: 
At the time of this report, we are still waiting on costs from Pearson, but they are estimated to be under $5,000.  


